

Peter Jay Alter palter@alterpearson.com

701 Hebron Avenue P.O. Box 1530 Glastonbury, CT 06033

860.652.4020 TELEPHONE 860.652.4022 FACSIMILE

July 26, 2023

Michele R. Lipe, AICP
Director of Planning, South Windsor
South Windsor Town Hall
1540 Sullivan Avenue
South Windsor, Connecticut 06074

Via E-Mail Only: Michele.Lipe@southwindsor.org

Dear Michele:

Please be advised that this firm represents Longleaf Developers, LLC with respect to its ongoing proposed development of multi-family housing at Evergreen Walk, Unit 7C, in South Windsor.

In accordance with authority given to me by my client, the purpose of this letter is to confirm that the applicant has agreed to an extension of the statutory period during which this application must be presented to the South Windsor Planning and Zoning Commission. Our client and its development team are unable to attend the August meeting of the Commission and have respectfully requested that the application be considered at a September meeting of the Commission. This extension of time shall be through and including the September 26, 2023 meeting of the Commission. Please contact me with any questions or concerns. Thank you.

Yours truly,

Peter Jax Alter, Attorney for Longleaf Developers, LLC, duly authorized

Cc: Howard Rappaport, James Cassidy